Horsham & Newton St.Faith Parish Council

Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday July 18th. 2022
Present: Mr.R.Wilks  Mr.R.Browne  Mrs.R.Scarff  Mr.S.Cutts Mr.R.Cushing  
Mrs.S.Holland (BDC)  Mr.D.Roper (NCC)
Apologies: Mrs.M.Rodgers  Mr.B.Coe  Mrs.G.Hegarty  
a) Public participation None
b) Police Report  Fifteen incidents had been recorded in May
c) NCC & BDC Reports Cllr.Roper reported that further discussions on the Western Link would be taking place. Cllr.Holland spoke on the delay to planning applications in the area whilst nutrient neutral measures were considered and a consultancy had been employed to offer advice on the way forward. There were also delays due to the number of vacancies in the planning dept.
d) Norwich Airport JCC Report Nothing to report
e) Full Council
1. Apologies were noted as above
2. Declarations of Interest Cllr.Wilks – grass cutting 
3. Minutes of the meeting on June 20th. were confirmed and signed.
4. Reports The Clerk reported that a further interment had taken place at the cemetery and the fees of £590 had been received. Goal nets for Horsham Park had arrived and some fixings had been ordered. No reply had been received regarding churchyard access for mowing. The bank mandate change was in progress. Notices regarding the vacancy caused by the resignation of Malcolm McDonnell had been posted and both the clerk and chairman had written expressing thanks for his service.
5. Planning No objections were raised to a bay window and orangery at 206 Manor Road.
6. Horsham Park discussions took place on the potential for additional play equipment and it was agreed that the Clerk should write to the owner to inform her that the Council was under pressure to replace play equipment that had gradually been removed over the years as it became unusable.
7. Future Meetings It was agreed to hold the September meeting at the Mission Room and then to decide whether to stay or return to St.Faiths Centre.
8. Correspondence A letter had been received from St.Faiths Centre giving the cost of repairs to the changing rooms and showers. This would be placed on the agenda for September when a possible grant would be considered. The Clerk would discuss this with Broadland DC to determine whether s.106 funds could be used.
9. Accounts due for payment









J.Graves

Salary (inc.PAYE)



£573.13

T.T.Jones

Maintenance 2nd. Qtr. (inc.VAT)

£377.99

Norse


Compaction testing (inc.VAT)

£143.52

Npower

Lighting electricity (inc.VAT)

£81.18


Networld

Nets and fixings (inc.VAT)


£126.44

 
Mission Room
Three meetings



£36.00



10. Clerk’s and Councillors’ Reports The Clerk was asked to report a faulty street light, detritus in Beck Lane following pavement repairs, and an overhanging tree in Beck Lane. He would also investigate village “gateways” and pavement improvements as potential parish partnership schemes.
11. Next meeting September 19th.  Mission Room 7.30 p.m.



